FULLERTON COLLEGE

NATURAL SCIENCES DIVISION MEETING MINUTES
October 15, 2019
Rm. 410
 (This is a summation of the meeting.)

Rich called the meeting to order at 4:30 PM
New Certificate:  Kristy Richardson, NUTR/FOODS Coordinator presented to the division all of the information regarding the Nutrition and Foods Certificate that they would like to offer students.  The certificate was Board Approved, and did not have to go to the State for approval.  However, the decision was made that they are going to send it to the State for approval.  Kristy showed the faculty of Natural Sciences the brochure regarding the certificate, and asked for questions.  Some of the questions raised were regarding job market, and how this certificate helps individuals in getting said jobs.  It was reported that this certificate will show that they are well qualified for some 6,000+ jobs annually in this industry.  It was also mentioned that students that are working toward the AA degree in Nutrition and Foods, will have this certificate to fall back on if they choose not to continue their higher education goals.  Questions were answered sufficiently by the nutrition faculty, and everyone seemed satisfied.  Brad Dawson made a motion to accept this certificate, and Cal Young seconded this motion.  A vote was taken, and the certificate was unanimously accepted by the faculty.
“New” Mentorship Program:  Student, Megan Woods (PAL tutor for chemistry, Science Club President, and an embedded tutor for Hornets Tutoring for chemistry).  She explained that she wants to help increase underrepresented demographics in STEM.  She mentioned that through discussions with students that are working on STEM degrees they feel lost, and not sure on how to achieve the goal of getting their degree here, so that they can move on to their higher education goals.  She has an idea for a group called BOND (Building Opportunity in Networking Diversity).  This program would help create community on campus, include mentoring, would build confidence, help with applying for scholarships, and give positive encouragement to these students.  Megan’s presentation was well thought out, and with a PowerPoint presentation.  The faculty asked the question, “What do you want/need from us?”  It was mentioned that some needs would be funding, faculty mentors, possible workshops, and even a “certificate of achievement”, with certain requirements that would be necessary.  It was suggested that Jon-Michael, STEM counselor would be a great resource.  BOND would be a great avenue to funnel more students into other areas of disciplines, showcase different careers in science while building community.  It was suggested that all those interested in participating in this program, form a committee, meet and discuss how this idea can come to fruition. 
Other:  Colleen Kvaska suggested that anyone interested in teaching an Honors course get in contact with Jodi Balma.
Rich mentioned the results of the Faculty Requests FTF Rationale Forms for hiring.  Campus wide there were 41 that needed to be ranked, and out of those there are possibly nine positions that will get advertised.  Horticulture was ranked #1, and Chemistry #2.  This was great news to hear!
Meeting was adjourned at 5:00 PM.
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